
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: LaJoia Broughtonbroughtonlajoia@gmail.com

Date: 4/3/2017 2:58:50 PM
Subject: Re: Thanks

​Blue Flour?


From: LaJoia Broughton 
Sent: Monday, April 3, 2017 2:57 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Re: Thanks 
 
No problem! Where do you want to meet?

LaJoia

On Mon, Apr 3, 2017 at 2:54 PM, Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

We can if the Senate starts at 10:30 or later. It's budget week, so I won't know until late Wed. Can you do 
8:30 that morning?


From: LaJoia Broughton <broughtonlajoia@gmail.com>
 
Sent: Monday, April 3, 2017 2:08 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Re: Thanks 
 
Danny-
Hey there! Can we get together on Thursday at 9:30am?

LaJoia

On Wed, Mar 8, 2017 at 10:58 AM, LaJoia Broughton <broughtonlajoia@gmail.com> wrote:

Absolutely! I will check in next week.

Question... do you think we can get the Lt. Governor to one of our meetings? We meet Tuesdays at 
10am.

LaJoia

On Wed, Mar 8, 2017 at 7:52 AM, Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

​I'm out of town. May we try next week? Wednesday or Thursday are best in the morning.


From: LaJoia Broughton <broughtonlajoia@gmail.com>
 
Sent: Wednesday, March 8, 2017 7:33 AM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: Re: Thanks 
 
Good morning! Are you free for coffee this morning?

LaJoia 
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On Feb 24, 2017 8:23 AM, "Danny Varat" <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

​Thanks


From: LaJoia Broughton <broughtonlajoia@gmail.com>
 
Sent: Thursday, February 23, 2017 11:18 PM
 
To: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Thanks 
 
Danny-
sorry for the delay. here are a few... I have more from the photographer.

LaJoia

On Feb 16, 2017 7:50 AM, "Danny Varat" <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

Absolutely. How about Wednesday morning. What time is good for you? It’ll need to be 
before 10, for me.
 
From: LaJoia Broughton [mailto:broughtonlajoia@gmail.com] 
 
Sent: Wednesday, February 15, 2017 6:04 PM
 
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
 
Subject: Re: Thanks
 
Danny-
My apologies for the delay in responding. Can we grab coffee next week?
 
LaJoia
 
On Thu, Feb 2, 2017 at 11:47 AM, Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

LaJoia, thanks for coming by on Tuesday. I always enjoy talking about Furman, and I was 
glad to meet you. Please let us know how we can help in the future.
 
Danny
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